Fairfield Union Local School District

Athletic Booster Meeting
September 26, 2018
- Fairfield Union High School Cafeteria
7:00 P.M.

MINUTES
1. Meeting Called to Order by the President at 7:07 p.m.

2. Attendance: President; Angi Marinacci-Young, Treasurer; Tara Graham, Secretary;
Denise Hoffmann, Athletic Director; Ryan Montgomery, RMS Cross Country Coach, Mike
Graham.

3. Secretary Report: Tara Graham moves to approve, Angi Marinacci-Young seconds. All
approve.

4. Treasurer Report: Investment account balance is $16,331.87. Checking balance is
$43,160.69. Review of Fall Concession Report. Need to send invoice for beverages and
senior Band members head shots to the Music Booster. Review of allotments show
$28,100.00. Programs brought in $7970 in sponsorships. Invoices for the banners are
$806. 100 Programs have been sold giving a total of $400. Angi Marinacci-Young moves
to approve, Mike Graham seconds. All approve.

5. Athletic Director Report: Currently there is not a Winter Cheer Coach and it appears that
there is no interest as of this date. The position has been advertised. On Thursday,
October 4™ the football game will be televised. On Friday, October 5% there will be a golf
outing with the staff going against the boys and girls golf teams. It will be 9 holes and
take place at 3:30 p.m. at Pumpkin Valley Golf Course. Golf'is in the MSL and Volleyball
is in second place. Cross country is strong again this year and the boys’ soccer team is
undefeated. Girls soccer is vying for first or second place. There is a girls’ soccer game
tonight and the outcome will determine their placement. The new soccer goals are in and
look very nice. The OHSAA is holding a leadership conference for sophomore and juniors
and is looking for about 30 students to attend. AB helped with the Huddle assist for the
basketball teams last year. Coaches would like to renew the program. $750 each for boys’
and girls’ basketball teams. Girls basketball coach would like to use the allotment and
have $644.00 for 24 practice uniforms. This a new coach and he is walking into a program
that needs some help. Angi Marinacci-Young moves to approve, Mike Graham seconds.
All approve. '




6. Old Business: Concessions: Still having issues with no-shows at some events. The
question has been asked about how best to address this for future event? We had this
discussion previously when the discussion came up to take over the concessions after
Music Boosters pulled out. Discussion thoughts were to deduct 10% per No-Show or to
not give extra dollars when teams go over their allotments. Angi Marinacci-Young
makes a motion to institute a 10% deduction for No-Shows going forward. Mike
Graham seconds. All approve. The homecoming parade was cancelled due to the
inclement weather. It was rained out. There was an adjustment of the products that
were picked up from Kroger. No napkins or cups were bought and the Apple Cider that
was ordered was cut back to 8 gallons. While there were no adjustments to the number
of donuts that were purchased due to them being “special ordered”. The donuts were
given out at school the next day in celebration for Spirit Week. Programs: Are not
selling as hoped. The discussion circles about contmumg to have programs or look for
other avenues for sponsorships.

7. New Business: Continuing the discussion regarding sponsorship, Angi Marinacci-
Young had presented a Leveled Sponsorship Program to the school board. This would
help aid advertising in the digital world and the possibility of incorporating a scrolling
digital advertisement on or around the scoreboard(s). This could help improve the PR
and credibility. Also, there could be the possibility of having the scroll on the indoor
score board as well as the possibility of TV’s for the winter season. Discuss if we could
collaborate with the Athletic Department and have this in place for the winter and spring
or possibly have in place beginning the next fall season?

Good of the Group: Maybe have concessions open the window earlier, (6:30 p.m.) for the
early arrivals since a lot of people do not have the chance to get dinner before the events.

The next meeting will be Wednesday October 24, 2018

Adjournment: Mike Graham moves to adjourn at 8:37 p.m. Angi Marinacci-Young,
Seconds. All approve.

Pres_x VP Tres x_ Sec x_Other x

The following meeting will be November 28th




Fairfield Union Athletic Boosters
Treasurer’s Report September 2018

As of September 26, 2018:

Checking Account: $43,160.69
investment Account: $16,331.87
As of 8-31-18
Total: $59,492.56
Expenses:
Coaches allotments: $28,100.00
Spent: $10,600.40
Balance: $17,499.60
AB scholarships: $1000.00

Balance: $40,992.96




